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Member of Congress 
Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
 
Dear Member of Congress: 
 
We appreciate your interest in our offer to acquire Qualcomm Incorporated and would like to take this 
opportunity to respectfully address a number of issues with regard to this transaction and its potential impact. 
 
Much of the recent communication about our acquisition has centered on concerns about the future development 
of 5G technology.  To make it clear that we are steadfast in our support of 5G development, I recently made this 
public pledge: Broadcom is committed to making the United States the global leader in 5G.  Any notion that a 
combined Broadcom-Qualcomm would slash funding or cede leadership in 5G is completely unfounded.  We have 
a proven track record of investing in and growing core franchises in the companies we acquire. In the case of 
Qualcomm, this will be 5G cellular.  We are fully committed to making the United States the global leader in 5G 
by focusing resources and strengthening leadership in this area.  We also will work closely with the United States 
government as we drive to achieve and sustain this global leadership in 5G and beyond. 
 
Consistent with that commitment, Broadcom is also pledging to create a new $1.5 billion fund with a focus on 
innovation to train and educate the next generation of RF engineers in the United States.  This will ensure 
America’s continued leadership in future wireless technology. 
 
In addition, Broadcom will not sell any critical national security assets to any foreign companies.  Of course, any 
dispositions of assets to foreign buyers would be themselves subject to CFIUS review. 
 
The reality is that right now, Qualcomm faces a number of challenges that hamper its role in developing 5G.  One 
is that it has been funding its R&D with licensing revenue derived from predatory and anticompetitive practices 
that have put it at odds with customers and antitrust regulators around the world.  There is no truth to 
Qualcomm’s argument that its anticompetitive licensing practices are needed to fund a robust R&D effort.  None 
of the industry’s other great innovators violate the law in order to finance their R&D.  In recent years, Qualcomm 
also has seen significant revenue declines during a period of strong industry growth and has underperformed its 
peers in revenue, gross profit and net income.   
 
In sharp contrast, Broadcom funds our R&D through lawful practices, and has a rich and ongoing legacy of 
innovation, which drives its leading core franchises and delivers shareholder returns that are eight times those of 
Qualcomm over the past five years. 
 
Second, I want to make it clear that Broadcom is today in every important respect an American company.  We are 
built on the roots of several innovative and leading United States technology companies including Hewlett-
Packard, AT&T, Broadcom Corporation and Brocade Communications Systems.  Broadcom is led by an executive 
team of American citizens and a Board of Directors made up of nearly all American citizens.  Ninety percent of 
Broadcom’s shareholders are in the United States; in fact, we are largely owned by the same United States 
institutional investors that own Qualcomm.  More than half of Broadcom’s total workforce is in the United States, 
across more than 25 states, including Texas, Colorado, California and Pennsylvania. When we complete our 
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